
    From: Meredith Willis <mwillis@police.somerville.ma.us> 

    Date: September 25, 2018 at 12:34:42 PM EDT 

    To: MaryJo Rossetti <aldermanrossetti@gmail.com> 

    Cc: "James M. Donovan" <jdonovan@police.somerville.ma.us>, James Polito 

<jpolito@police.somerville.ma.us> 

    Subject: MV Accidents at Broadway/Bristol Rd/Willow Ave 

 

    Hi Alderman Rossetti, 

      

Per your request regarding vehicle accidents at the intersection of Broadway, Willow Ave and 

Bristol Rd, I searched crashes between 1/1/15 and 7/31/18 both at the intersection and within 

200 feet of the intersection.  

 

    Incidents with crash reports 1/1/15 – 7/31/18 (damage $1,000+ or injury): 

 

    -Total of 14 

               -6 in 2015 

               -6 in 2016 

               -2 in 2017 

   -0 in 2018 (through 7/31 – I do see two reports in the month of Sept.  However, Aug          

and Sept haven’t been finalized in our database, which is why I’ve excluded the data) 

 

     

    Calls for service 1/1/15 – 7/31/18 (accidents that were minor and did not need crash reports) 

    -Total of 39 

               -16 in 2015 

               -12 in 2016 

               -8 in 2017 

               -3 in 2018 (through 7/31) 

 

    Please let me know if you need any more information. 

 

    Thank you, 

    Meredith 

    

    Meredith Willis 

    Senior Crime Analyst 

    Somerville Police Department 

 

    Office: 617-625-1600 x7288 

    E (Project Requests): crimeanalysis@police.somerville.ma.us 

    E (Direct): mwillis@police.somerville.ma.us 


